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Wilmington Urban Area

Technical Coordinating Committee

Meeting Notes for March 11, 2015
Members Present:

Suraiya Rashid, City of Wilmington

Adrienne Harrington, TDM Coordinator

Ed Parvin, Town of Carolina Beach

Jennifer Rigby, New Hanover County

Megan Matheny, WAVE Transit

Helen Bunch, Brunswick County

Stephanie Ayers, NC Ports

Alan Pytcher, NCDOT Division 3

Robert Waring, Town of Leland
Athina Williams, Town of Belville

Allen Serkin, Cape Fear COG

Megan O’Hare, Pender County

Trey Burke, Town of Navassa
Don Bennett, City of Wilmington
Nancy Avery, Town of Kure Beach

James Upchurch, NCDOT Planning Branch

Zach Steffey, Town of Wrightsville Beach
Others Present

Adrienne Cox, FOCUS
1.  Call to Order
Mr. Bennett called the meeting to order at 10:05am.  
2.  Approval of Minutes 
The minutes for the meeting February 11, 2015 were approved unanimously.  

3.  Presentations

a. FOCUS Update, Adrienne Cox, FOCUS
Ms. Adrienne Cox, Project Manager with FOCUS, gave a presentation on the organization’s regional planning initiative for the tri-county region of the Greater Wilmington Area.  She said in 2012 the Lower Cape Fear Sustainability Communities Consortium (FOCUS) was awarded a HUD Sustainable Communities Regional Planning Grant to promote sustainable growth for the region.  
Ms. Cox told members that FOCUS was tasked with planning for the integration of regional community elements into a Regional Plan for Sustainable Development in the tri-county region.  Those elements include the economy, the environment, health, housing, transportation, and unique opportunities.  Their final report, Regional Framework for Our Future will soon be released.  
Following her presentation, Ms. Cox invited members to visit their website at www.FOCUSsenc.org to access data and public input information that their organization has gathered to aid and empower local planning groups, businesses and civic organizations in zeroing in on new opportunities for growth.  
4.  Consent Agenda

a. Resolution approving STIP/MTIP Modification (February)

b. Resolution approving 2014-2015 Unified Planning Work Program Amendments

c. Resolution approving 2015-2016 Unified Planning Work Program Amendments

d. Resolution adopting amendments to Cape Fear Commutes 2035 Long Range Transportation Plan Amendments

e. Opening of the 30-day Public Comment Period for STIP/MTIP Amendments (March)

Mr. Steffey asked that item d. be pulled for discussion.
Ms. Avery made the motion to approve item a., b., c., and e. on the consent agenda and forward to the TAC for consideration.  Mr. Parvin seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

Mr. Steffey said he was asked by the Town Manager to voice their concerns over the removal of the roundabout and intersection project at Salisbury Street/Causeway Drive for Wrightsville Beach from the Cape Fear Commutes 2035 Long Range Transportation Plan. 

Ms. Rashid told members that on December 15, 2010 the Wilmington MPO adopted the fiscally constrained Cape Fear Commutes 2035 Transportation Plan to satisfy the requirements of SAFETEA-LU.  Because the MPO was designated as a TMA, we now receive STP-DA and TAP-DA funds.  
She noted that a requirement for using STP-DA and TAP-DA funding is that projects be included in the MPO’s fiscally-constrained long range transportation plan.  
Ms. Rashid explained that all projects selected for STP-DA and TAP-DA funding must be added to the adopted Cape Fear Commutes 2035 Transportation Plan.  Because the plan must be fiscally-constrained, staff recognized that projects of equal or greater value must be removed.  Ms. Rashid stated that staff decided to remove the lowest ranking projects from the list in order to remain fiscally-constrained.  She told members that the lowest ranking bicycle project is a multi-use path between Timour Trail NE and Royster Road Northeast in Navassa and the lowest ranking intersection project is a roundabout at Salisbury Street (US74) and Causeway Drive (US76) in Wrightsville Beach.  The lowest ranking transit project, a bus rapid transit route along Carolina Beach Road was also removed.  She explained the removing the three projects will allow the Cape Fear Commutes 2035 to remain fiscally constrained with the addition of the approved STP-DA and TAP-DA projects.  She noted that the projects were chosen only because they were the lowest ranking projects.  

Mr. Steffey told members the project is currently in the Town of Wrightsville Beach’s Community Transportation Plan that was adopted in 2013.  He noted that the project was well supported by the residents of Wrightsville Beach.  He stated that he wanted to speak up to make it clear that the Town of Wrightsville Beach is against the removal of the project from the Cape Fear Commutes 2035 Transportation Plan.  
Following some additional discussion, Ms. Avery made the motion to adopt Item d.: Resolution adopting the Amendments to Cape Fear Commutes 2035 Long Range Transportation Plan and forward to the TAC for consideration. She asked staff to make TAC members aware of the discussion regarding item d. during their discussions. Mr. Parvin seconded the motion and it carried with 16 members voting in favor and Mr. Steffey voting in opposition.  
5.  Public Hearing

a. DRAFT 2015-2025 State/Metropolitan Transportation Improvement Program

Mr. Bennett opened the public hearing for the DRAFT 2015-2025 State/Metropolitan Transportation Improvement Program.  
With no one from the public wishing to make comments, Mr. Bennett closed the public hearing. 
6.  Regular Agenda
a. Resolution in support of the a partnership between the Gullah Geechee Cultural Heritage Corridor Commission and the East Coast Greenway Alliance

Ms. Rashid told members that the resolution came to the MPO to request support of the partnership between the Gullah Geechee Cultural Heritage Corridor Commission and the East Coast Greenway Alliance.  She noted that they are asking that the MPO support the partnership between the two organizations.  
Mr. Burke made the motion to adopt the resolution in support of the partnership between the Gullah Geechee Cultural Heritage Corridor Commission and the East Coast Greenway Alliance and forward to the TAC for consideration.  Ms. Williams seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.  
b. Resolution Requesting NCDOT fund a Deputy Division Engineer in Division 3

Ms. Rashid told members that the request is to ask NCDOT to fund a Deputy Division Engineer in Division 3.  She noted that Division 3 has two TMAs in the division and this is one of the fastest growing MSAs in the country and the state of North Carolina.  Staff feels that it’s necessary for the Division to be adequately staffed to support the work being requested collectively as an MPO.  
Mr. Serkin made motion to the support the Resolution Requesting NCDOT fund a Deputy Division Engineer in Division 3 and forward to the TAC for consideration.  Ms. Rigby seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.  
7.  Discussion
a. Draft Memorandum of Understanding (MOU)
Ms. Rashid told members staff is updating the MOU.  She said the changes were needed to reflect the new organization name, references to current legislation, and also changing the name for the TAC to “the Board”.  She said one of the reasons for doing this is because the word Advisory has created confusion community-wide being that the Transportation Advisory Committee is the decision making body.  She noted that this item will come back to the TCC for consideration.  
Ms. Williams noted that the Town of Belville does not have a Planner on staff and the MOU should reflect that their Town Administrator is the representative to the TCC.  Ms. Rashid told members to submit any other change requests to her by email.  
b. Cape Fear Transportation 2040

Ms. Rashid told members that the open house meeting dates have been finalized.  She requested that TCC members to attend the public meetings in their area to help support the MPO staff.  Ms. Rashid stated that the public comment period begins April 1st and runs through April 30th.  Public comment will also be accepted online.
Ms. Rashid stated that staff is currently visiting each of the member jurisdictions to present the opportunity to review the draft plan and answer questions.  She noted that staff will be providing a copy of the draft Cape Fear Transportation 2040 Plan so that each jurisdiction can make them available for public review and comment.  

c. Future Potential Long-Range Planning Studies
Ms. Rashid reminded TCC members that at the last meeting they discussed the need for an evaluation tool to look broadly at the needs for creating new transportation plans.  Staff created a preliminary tool that included tiers and criteria for ranking submitted projects.  She noted that if approved by this committee, a final version of the criteria will be used as a guide for TAC to prioritize projects and funding.  Ms. Rashid said funding sources could include PL-104 funds, 5303 funds, and STP-DA funds.  Any available funds can be transferred to the planning line item in the MPO’s budget to fund planning special studies.  She stated that this is an effort to determine how the MPO could prioritize the requested planning studies we received from our member jurisdictions. 
Ms. Rashid told members that the Preliminary 2015 Planning Project Evaluation results include draft project scores based on the preliminary tool.  She said staff would like to receive comments on the ranking criteria proposed by staff.  
Mr. Parvin asked if this was time sensitive.  He said the additional time will allow members an opportunity to review the tiers and criteria and offer recommendations to the tool.  Ms. Rashid said she would like to have comments regarding the scoring process by Wednesday of next week.  She asked that member contact her by email with specific comments regarding the scoring process.  
After further discussion, it was decided that members will provide comments or changes to the evaluation criteria by Friday, March 20th to allow time needed to include it on the April TCC agenda.  Any requests to switch out, remove, or add study projects will be addressed at a later meeting.  
7.  Updates
Updates are included in the agenda packet.  
8.  Announcements

9.  Adjournment
With no further items, the meeting was adjourned at 12:14pm.
The above minutes are not a verbatim record of the proceedings.  

The entire proceedings are recorded on a Compact Disc as part of this record.
